
 
 
TO: Our SEC Reporting Companies, Clients and Friends 
 
RE: SEC LOOKS TO “SAY ON PAY”, ENHANCED 

SHAREHOLDER ACCESS TO COMPANY PROXY 
STATEMENTS, AND GREATER DISCLOSURE OF DIRECTOR 
QUALIFICATIONS 

 
 
Two attached articles in today’s The New York Times and The 
Washington Post quoting SEC Chairman Shapiro and SEC 
Commissioner Walters indicate that the SEC may be poised to support 
mandatory “say on pay” proposals at annual meetings of shareholders, 
greater access to company proxy statements by shareholders and more 
company disclosure of director qualifications. 
 
With respect to “say on pay,” Commissioner Walters is quoted as saying 
that such measures “can help restore investor trust” and lead to 
“increased shareholder participation.”  Chairman Shapiro has stated that 
one way for Wall Street to repair itself after the financial crisis is by 
“giving shareholders a greater say on who serves on corporate boards, 
and how company executives are paid.” 
 
It is reported that both Shapiro and Walters (who previously served 
together at the SEC) said that the SEC should revisit the issue of proxy 
access for shareholders and make it easier for shareholders to put 
forward their own nominees for board of director seats. 
 
What may become an integral part of any proposal for easier access to 
a company’s proxy statement to put forward shareholder nominees for 
directors is the concern expressed by both Walters and Shapiro about 
the need for additional disclosure of director’s backgrounds and skills 
and other qualifications to serve on a company’s board.  In this regard, 
Commissioner Walters indicated that it may be preferable if, in addition 
to the usual short biographical information, companies were required to 
explain in their proxy statements why they believe the director nominee 
would “add value” to the company. 
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We note that, with immediate effect, the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 
2009 amended the Emergency Economic 
Stabilization Act of 2008 under which the United 
States Treasury established its Troubled Asset 
Relief Program (including its Capital Purchase 
Program) (“TARP”) to require recipients of TARP 
funds to permit in any proxy for an annual 
meeting of shareholders a separate, non-binding 
shareholder vote to approve the compensation 
of executives as disclosed in the Compensation 
Discussion and Analysis Section of the 
company’s proxy statement. 
 
n our opinion, the views expressed by these 
SEC veterans, in connection with prevailing 
public and Congressional attitudes, may 
foreshadow significant Congressional and/or 
SEC proposals affecting proxy statements and 
shareholder access to such statements in the 
coming year. 
 
For more information on this matter, please contact 
our office at 717.731.1700 or: 
• Nicholas Bybel, Jr. at bybel@bybelrutledge.com   
• G. Philip Rutledge at rutledge@bybelrutledge.com 
• L. Renee Lieux at lieux@bybelrutledge.com 
• Erik Gerhard at gerhard@bybelrutledge.com  
 

Bybel Rutledge LLP Alerts are intended to provide general 
information about significant legal developments and should 
not be construed as legal advice on any specific facts and  
circumstances, nor should they be construed as 
advertisements for legal services. 
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